CMRA Meeting Minutes for 11/08/2016

Daniel, KCOUTW called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm

No minutes from the October meeting were read or accepted.

Don, KMOR gave the Treasure's Report: Checking: \$615.12 CD: \$2293.97

John, KCOHSB gave the Net Report for September and October

September Net Report: There were 4 net sessions with a total of 72 checkins and message traffic total of 4 messages being passed.

October Net Report: There were 4 net sessions with a total of 74 checkins and message traffic total of 1 message being passed.

John, KCOHSB mentioned that in January he will relinquish the job of Net Manager.

A new member was voted in. Robert, KD0ITM is the newest member of the CMRA club. Please welcome Robert when you see him.

Michael, KE0FMH provided a report on the Missou Radio Club. He is reaching out to ham radio clubs from other Universities. The weekly net for the Missour Radio Club is Monday nights at 8PM

No Testing Report was given.

OLD BUSINESS

SET (Simulated Emergency Training) event was scheduled for November 5th from 10am to 12pm. Bill, NOAXZ reported that the SET training went very well. There were 178 calls logged by Net Control with only 3 locations in Boone County that were yielded unsuccessful contacts. A big thanks to Bill and everyone who participated and for all their hard work that went in to making this a successful test!!

NEW BUSINESS

A Nominating Committee was formed. The members who volunteered for the committee are Bill NOAXZ, Gary KEOHTY, and Myron WOZH. The Nominating Committee will meet some time before January to consider the nomination of new club officers.

December Christmas Dinner was discussed. A change in location was voted on and accepted by the attending members. The new location will be the Hyvee on Connolly Rd. Ellen, WBOVML provided information on pricing and entrées that will be provided. It was discussed reserving the upper floor meeting room at the Hyvee location at a rate of \$75 for the room and \$15 per person. Also noted was that if our group is 25 people or more there will be no charge for the room. The room reservation at Hyvee was made for December 19th which is also the night when club testing is performed.

Bill, NOAXZ told the club that December 3rd was SKYWARN Recognition Day where the Amateur Radio Community is recognized for their public service contributions to the National Weather Service. The link for more information can be found here:

http://www.nationaldaycalendar.com/skywarn-recognition-day-first-saturday-in-december/

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by Paul Watt KEOIKG